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OIAD-3536 

30 November 2023 

 

S C Mckee 

fyi-request-24635-958b5e13@requests.fyi.org.nz 

   

 

Tēnā koe  

 

Thank you for your Official Information Act request to the Department of Conservation, received 

on 02 November 2023 in which you asked for: 

 

1. A copy of the current Grazing Concession agreement for the Waikawau Bay Farm Park, 

which includes all the conditions of the concession. 

2. A copy of the 2022-23 Farm management Plan being put into practice by the current 

Consessionaire for the Waikawau Bay Farm Park. 

 

Please find attached the following documents: 

 

Item Date Document description Decision 

1 22 March 2023 Grazing Management Agreement - Waikawau Bay 
Farm Park Recreation Reserve 

Released in part 

 

2 15 March 2022 Waikawau Farm Management Plan Released in part 

 

I have decided to release the relevant parts of the documents listed above, subject to 

information being withheld under the following section of the Official Information Act, as 

applicable: 

• personal contact details of officials, under section 9(2)(a) – to protect the privacy of 

natural persons, including deceased people. 

 

In making my decision, I have considered the public interest considerations in section 9(1) of the 

Official Information Act. 

 

You are entitled to seek an investigation and review of my decision by writing to an Ombudsman 

as provided by section 28(3) of the Official Information Act. 

 

Please note that this letter (with your personal details removed) and enclosed documents may be 

published on the Department’s website. 

 

Nāku noa, nā 

 
 

Tinaka Mearns 

Director Operations, Hauraki Waikato Taranaki 

Department of Conservation 

Te Papa Atawhai 


